

## **President's Corner**

February, 2017

Happy New Year fellow Archers!

Hello folks, hope you are all having a good winter so far! How was deer season for everyone? If you'd like to share stories or pictures, send them in and we can post in the newsletter.

It's been a busy time for the club with all the shoots and projects going on. For the new members, take the time to walk around the club so you can see everything we have to offer. Also, if you are going to be hunting on the grounds, be sure to sign and turn in the hunting waiver. We are going to clean out the animal shed and get an updated count on our 3-D animals so we know what to re-order. We will be starting this Wed, 8 Feb at 10am if you'd like to come out and help. We will also be doing some construction in the club house starting in March to install a new trophy case, so please bear with us and heed the caution tape when it is in place. On 11 Feb, around 10am, we will be setting up for the upcoming indoor 3-D, please come out and lend a hand if you have time. Finally, we got new stuffing material for the targets.

Important... the wiring has been changed around the kitchen island; check the note before plugging anything in.

Another key got broke in the front door of the club house, be careful when unlocking the door and remove the key (on the chain from the box) before opening the door.

Also, set the thermostat back to 55 degrees when you leave/lock up the club house.

Stay safe and shoot straight!

- Rick
- We are looking to sell the remainder of our "ugly butt" targets to make room in the animal shed. They are \$5 a piece, feel free to pick them up out of the shed and leave the money in the money slot on the range with a note saying what it's for.
- We owe a big thanks to Dan Perra for donating some new monitors for the range computer, THANKS!! Much appreciated!
- If anyone borrowed the trickle charger from the store room, please bring it back.
- If you haven't renewed your dues, please contact a club officer at your earliest convenience. There is a new form for all to fill out so we can update club members' info (phone/email/etc); we will also issue a new key.

#### EVICTIONS DONE RIGHT THE FIRST TIME MARVIN FINDLEY

CEDAR RAPIDS, IOWA 52404

CELL 319-270-2275 HOME 319-365-3170



FINPILOT1@IMONMAIL.COM

#### Hiawatha Chiropractic Dr. Doug Berry

Serving Iowans Chiropractic Needs Since 1988

WALTONIAN ARCHERS

95 East Willman St. Hiawatha 261- 4888 www.drberry.net



Your Full Service Archery Dealer (319) 851-5290

#### FLOOR ADS

Advertise your business in a long lasting floor ad in our club's indoor shooting range. Thousands of archers will see your ad every year. Each ad sells for \$1,500 and is good for the lifetime of the floor. Contact a board member or club officer today!







## **February 2017 Events Calendar**

Sat/Sun, 4/5 Feb, times TBD ISAA State Indoor Vegas 300

Sunday, 12 Feb, 7am Indoor 2-D/3-D Shoot
Friday, 24 Feb, 5-9pm Midwestern Practice
Saturday, 25 Feb, 8am, 11am & 2pm lines Midwestern Shoot
Sunday, 26 Feb, times TBD Midwestern Shoot

#### March 2017 Events Calendar

Friday, 10 March, 7pm ISAA State Indoor Target Saturday, 11 March, 9am, 12pm, 3pm lines ISAA State Indoor Target Sunday, 12 March, 9am, 1pm lines ISAA State Indoor Target

Saturday, 18 March, 7am-3pm Cabin Fever 3D Sunday, 19 March, 7am-1pm Cabin Fever 3D

## REQUEST...

If anyone has old blue jean material or cotton clothes that they are tossing out, we could use them for stuffing in the bags that we place behind targets down on the flats.

Also, as a reminder, **please lock the main gate** when you enter and depart the grounds. This will help deter non-members from inadvertently entering our club and **possibly causing damage** or **attempting to hunt and/or discharge firearms**.

#### **Ways and Means**

Gayla Lewis, 563-212-3457, Silverbay13@gmail.com Diane Mally, 319-365-4311

HATS, SHIRTS, ETC. FOR SALE!!!

# 2016-2017 Club Officers

President: Rick Rogers

319-270-8951

bowman\_rog@hotmail.com

Vice President: Dan Perra

319-393-9196

dan-sr@perra-us.net

silverbay13@gmail.com

don.parker@mchsi.com

tdougherty@centronic.com

Roard Member: Craig Woite

Board Member: Craig Waite 319-363-6314 cwkw@mchsi.com
Board Member: Carl Clore 319-431-6670 cclore@gmail.com

#### **Shavings Editor**

Brian Rogers, brianrogers1979@gmail.com



